
 
Secretary: sec@ssaat03.com      Post: PO Box 1366 Hobart 7000      Phone: 0412 299 209      Web: www.ssaat03.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                BBuullll  BBaarrrreell                       

   A Quarterly Newsletter of SSAA T03 Glenorchy Inc.                                                          Vol.18   March   2013  

FFrroomm  tthhee  CCoommmmiitttteeee::  
 

The next committee meeting will be on Monday 18th 
March, starting at 7:30pm at the AIF Smallbore Range 
Clubrooms. Any matters that need to be brought to the 
Committee's attention at meetings can be presented via 
the Secretary.  
 

2012-2013 Committee 
 

President: Donald Riddell, Snr VP: Gilbert Steenhuis,  
Jnr VP: Denis Bergman, Treasurer: Michael Cook 
Secretary: Shane Bowden, Committee:  Graeme Fish, 
Phil Guest, Brian Schmidt, Mervin Reed, Bill Stewart, 
Tom Banks. 
 

AGM 
While it is still some time off, the AGM in August will 
provide members with the opportunity to join the 
committee as, unlike the previous couple of years, there 
will be some vacancies.  

  

FFoorr  YYoouurr  IInnffoorrmmaattiioonn::  
 

 Santa Did It Again      
 

The 2012 Christmas BBQ and trophy presentation day 
was once again enjoyed by all. Thanks to everyone who 
contributed and participated. 
 

 
Fine food and definitely carols next year! 

 

 
A sunny day and the crowd applaud the prize winners. 
 
See overleaf for trophy winners 

 
Congratulations to Paul Durkin, recipient of the 

Clubman Award for 2012 
 

Participation Cards – A Reminder 
 

 They are available at the Mitchell Range. Make sure 
your 2012 cards are posted in. It might pay to 
photocopy them first. 
 

Working Bees 
Thanks to all those members who attended working 
bees at both ranges. At the AIF Range concrete at the 
50m firing line has been completed, two permanent 
bench rests have been installed and a myriad of tidy up 
jobs have been completed. There will be a working B at 
the Mitchell Range on Sat 30th March, 10.30. 
 

Championships 
There are quite a few State competitions planned in 
2013 for both rifle and handgun. Check the website or 
the SSAA journal for more information. If anyone can 
assist in the running of the RMS Championship on the 
9-11March at the AIF Range, please contact Shane.  

 
Juniors 

The Junior Program has started and again proves to be 
popular. If any members know of any juniors 12 -17yrs 
who may be interested in shooting please bring them to 
the Saturday shoots – check the roster. They will have 
to apply for a Minors Permit before they can shoot but 
that is a simple process and costs about $22.00.  

 
 

 



 
Secretary: sec@ssaat03.com      Post: PO Box 1366 Hobart 7000      Phone: 0412 299 209      Web: www.ssaat03.com 

 
 

IPSC Invitational 
Twenty one keen shooters turned up for an IPSC 
Invitational competition at the Mitchell Complex on 
Saturday 9th February. Craig Parker and a team of 
helpers set up the ranges the day before and Craig and 
John Breen camped the night to guard the props. 
Shooters from all over the state appreciated the 
opportunity to use new targets recently purchased by 
the club. 

 

 
The Barrel tested the flexibility of most shooters. 

 

 
 
Unfortunately, the council rejected our request for 
another container at the Mitchell Complex and storage 
continues to be an issue. 
 

Security Training 

 
 
More corporate groups in the community, such as 
Armaguard, are making use of the near proximity of our 
ranges. 

Blue Hills 
 

Despite being badly affected by fire, most disciplines 
apart from FR, are still operating and others will be 
resuming soon. Check with discipline captains. 

2012 Trophy Winners – Well Done! 
 
        Rifle                                   Handgun 

SILHOUETTE RF  CLASSIC MATCH RF   
N Gibson AAA  S.Cesile M 
P.Brown AA  F.Bahr A 
T.Bennett A  A Swinton B 
P.Oliver B  D.McKee C 
     R.Woolford D 
AIR RIFLE        
N.Gibson M  CLASSIC MATCH CF   
J.Dittman AAA  F.Bahr A 
A.Kranznicki AA  M.Risdon B 
F.Bahr B  P.Durkin C 
     R.Hardwick D 
3P        
E.O'Leary AA  ACTION MATCH RF   
M.Sorensen AA  S.Cesile GM 
S.Bowden AA  M.Cook M 
L.Stewart A  A.Bennett A 
T.Banks A  F.Bahr B 
G.Steenhuis A      
G.Fish B  ACTION MATCH CF   
R.McMaster B  M.Risdon M 
B.Muskett C  M.Fitzallen A 
M.Oakes C  M.Reed B 
B.Toromata C  W.Carroll C 
     R.Hanlon D 
3P FR        
E.Oleary A  IPSC   
T.Banks A  C.Parker GM 
C.Glancy A  - M 
I.Dungey B  M.Fitzallen A 
N.Harrison B  C.Hill B 
B.Joseph B  J.Breen C 
M.Oakes C  N.Stewart D 
B.Muskett C      
B.Toromata C      
         
     
BR 30      
R,Smedley 1    
P.Durkin 2    
D Bantick 3    

 
Club Caps and Polo Shirts 

         
Most sizes are now available. The caps sell for $12 
each. The polo shirts are available in sizes S – 3XL and 
are priced at $40 ea. 
 

Your Bull Barrel 
 

If you have any articles or pictures to publish or if you 
want Bull Barrel emailed to you, contact Phil Guest or 
Shane Bowden or email sec@ssaat03.com . 


